
MEMO—OFFICE OF THE PRINCIPAL  

Date:  November 6, 2017 

To:  Dr. Kent Mutchler 

From:  Mr. Tom Rogers 

Re:  Board Presentation for Tradition of Excellence Award 

 

 

I want to express my sincere appreciation for the opportunity to present to the Board of Education 

students whose accomplishments and contributions to Geneva High School exemplify the Tradition of 

Excellence Award.  On Monday, November 13, 2017 we will present to the Board of Education the 
following students. 

 

A. Girls Cross Country State Qualifier: 
 

Andrine Larsen

This athlete qualified to compete at the IHSA Class 3A Girls State Cross Country Meet held November 4,  
2017, in Peoria, Illinois.   

 

B. Boys Cross Country State Qualifiers: 

Timothy Archibald  

Justin Bach 

Jacob Caballero 

Benjamin Calusinski 

Aidan Carr Clennon 

Kellen Cesarone 

Aaron Dewey 

Hayden Fogel 

Matthew Hoskins 

Ryan Kredell 

Cole Montgomery 

Joshua Rodgers 

Thomas Rodgers 

Valdis Slokenbergs 

These athletes qualified to compete at the IHSA Class 3A Boys State Cross Country Meet held November 4,  

2017,  in Peoria, Illinois.   The team finished in 21st place overall.  In addition to the team accomplishment, 

Joshua Rodgers individually placed 10th in State.   
 

The cross country team is coached by Bob Thomson, Head Coach; Peter Raak, Mark Hedrick, Hilary Foster, 

Tom Robertson, and Alex Serluco Assistant Coaches; and Jake Kauffman and Nate Wendt Volunteer Assistant 
Coaches. 

  

C. Girls Tennis State Qualifiers: 

 
Caroline Lahey (singles) 

Jaden Ciesielski and Grace Hahn (doubles) 

 
These athletes qualified to compete at the IHSA Class 2A State Girls Tennis Tournament held October 

20-21, 2017 at Buffalo Grove High School.  The girls’ tennis team is coached by Zach Evans.

 

Together, these students distinguished themselves, our school and Geneva District #304.  Thank you for 
this opportunity.  


